
Under Act 563 of 2017, the Arkansas Higher Education Coordinating Board was directed to develop an action plan to address the prevention of sexual assault on college and university campuses and to submit annual reports on implementation by November 1 to the Arkansas General Assembly via the House and Senate Education Committees and the House and Senate Public Health, Welfare and Labor Committees.
The Division of Higher Education of the Department of Education has collected the annual campus status reports for the 2019-2020 academic year, as required by the legislation. We received reports from all campuses. 

The legislative requirements for the action plan direct Arkansas public colleges and universities: 

To incorporate sexual assault prevention into advising and student orientation;
To integrate information into academic courses as appropriate;
To identify opportunities to raise awareness and provide resources for sexual assault prevention across the entire student population;
To identify available grants and partnerships to assist with the work;
To collaborate with sources for access to care; and
To identify other topics or issues relating to the prevention and reduction of sexual assault. 

The issue of sexual assault has continued to be addressed seriously by all our campuses. Not only have they incorporated this into student orientation, they have put in place extra staff training, extra safety measures, and additional activities and resources for students. On quite a few campuses, student groups have taken on sexual assault awareness and prevention projects. 

This year, like last, we saw our colleges and universities embracing resources available to them through the various national campaigns, aimed at improving awareness on college and university campuses: 
  
1) The Red Flag Campaign (www.theredflagcampaign.org)
2) Walk a Mile in her Shoes Campaign (www.walkamileinhershoes.org)
3) Bystander Intervention Training
4) What You Were Wearing
5) “No More” Campaign (nomore.org)
6) [bookmark: _GoBack]Clothesline Project (clotheslineproject.info), were listed by multiple campuses as part of their efforts to prevent sexual assault by educating students about the issue. 

Links to the selected reports and to the national campaigns used in Arkansas will be posted on the Division of Higher Education website (adhe.edu).

